Neighborhood Council 9

Thursday, January 14, 2016 1st Church of the Nazarene, 1727 2nd Ave. South

Chairman Joe Leggett presiding
All Council Members Present
7 PM meeting called to order by Chairman Leggett
Pledge of Allegiance recited.

Election of Officers

Chair
 Vice Chair
 Secretary
 Official Delegate
 Police Advisory Board
 Joe Leggett
 Bary Schoenthal
 Bernard Danishefsky
 Bernard Danishefsky
 Bernard Danishefsky

- December minutes approved as read.
- Old Business:
 - Nothing new to report regarding GFHS traffic and other issues.
 Item to be dropped from agenda until requested.
 - Actions pending Neighborhood complaint regarding Martha Apartments are moved to the February meeting at the request of Liz Rice.

New Business:

- Officer Houston of the GFPD gave a report on traffic and criminal activity in the council area. No unusual concerns. Student Sarah Crawford (710 26th St N.) inquired about parking in alley ways. Officer Houston explained the ordinance. He also provide details on the snow removal ordinance.
- Jolene Schalper of the GFDA gave a report on the structure and functions of the organization. She provided a summary of past accomplishments and future plans for the city.

Other Business

 Bernard Danishefsky will attend the Council of the Councils meeting scheduled for Jan 26.

Student Input:

Student Heidi Melton (3237 4th Ave S) commented on the lack of snow removal in the GFHS parking lots and ice on stairs and walkways. Joe Leggett will contact the school principle regarding the issue.

• Meeting adjourned at 8:25 PM (all in favor).